November 1st, 2017
Dear Church Family, 
In the Christian church, the beginning of November is synonymous with the celebration of All Saints’ Day on November 1st. This day of remembrance for those who have died is celebrated across many countries. For Mexicans, this is Dia De Los Muertos, or Day of the Dead, in which they honour those who have gone before them with decorations and food. In the Philippines, family members visit their loved ones’ graves to clean them. In parts of Portugal, candles are lit and placed on gravesites in addition to wreaths and flowers. 
This time of year, as the weather changes and the leaves fall, naturally leaves us reflective; a memorial such as All Saints Day is even more cause to think deeply. We find ourselves thinking about those we’ve loved and lost, and how our lives have changed since their passing. 

If the loss is recent, we feel sharp sadness and grief, but if time has passed to heal us, maybe we can think about the happier times. It doesn’t hurt so much to have those memories when we have allowed our wounds to heal. They become sweet rather than bitter. 
I like to think of this transition as part of God’s grace to us. He recognizes that we are not always capable of healing ourselves – how can we possibly ever recover from the loss of someone we love? – so instead he gives us the gift of the passage of time. In Ecclesiastes, we learn that, “For everything there is a season, and a time for every purpose under Heaven,”. There is a season for grieving; there is a season for joy and new life. When we grieve, God carries us. And then he gently allows us to walk on our own when the time is right to move forward. He is with us throughout it all. 

I feel blessed to spend this reflective season of life with all of you. 
Peace be with you, 

Katie 

November Calendar
Sun 5th    
Communion Service 10.15 am 

Memorial Service 2.30 pm  

Tues 7th    
Coffee 10.30 am, Worship 12.00 pm 
Weds 8th 
Elders’ Meeting 7.30pm

Sun 12th   
Remembrance Service 10.15 am 


Student Night 6.30 pm 
Tues 14th 
Coffee 10.30 am, Worship 12.00 pm

Sat 18th 
Iona Community’s Kathy Galloway Talk 

Sun 19th 
Worship led by Kathy Galloway 10.15 am 

Student Night 6.30 pm 

Tues 21st  
Coffee 10.30 am, Worship 12.00 pm 

Fri 24th 
American Thanksgiving-themed Community Lunch at 12.15 pm 
Sun 26th   
 Worship 10.15 am with members of St. Andrew’s Society 


Student Night 6.30 pm 

Tues 28th 
Coffee 10.30 am, Worship 12.00 pm 
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Minister:
Rev’d Alison Micklem 

tel: 01904 488291

e-mail: micklem@clara.co.uk
Secretary:
Derek Thomson



tel: 01904 629905

e-mail: JDthomson@btinternet.com
Room Hire:
Jim Robertson



tel: 01904 489201

e-mail: jasrobertson@talktalk.net

Please pray for:
· Those in our fellowship who struggle with health issues 
· Those in our fellowship and beyond who are dealing with the loss of a loved one 
· Our Mission Partners in the Community Foundation
· The families across York who struggle to make ends meet

· Homeless people across York and the wider area 

· The various groups which use our building
· The Elders and all their work
· Our sister churches in East Yorkshire Mission & Care Group
· The Synod Council

· The Churches Together Group

· All those affected by political, economic, and climate crises
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